
  

Public Notice 
 

 
 City of Los Angeles 

Department of Building and Safety 
Solid Waste Local Enforcement Agency 

 
NOTICE OF CHANGE TO THE  

REPORT OF FACILITY INFORMATION 
FOR FALCON REFUSE CENTER 
TRANSFER STATION (FALCON)  

 

 

Notification Date:   January 14, 2020 
 
Project Type    Report of Facility Information (RFI) Amendment 
     Solid Waste Facility Permit # 19-AR-0302 
 
Project Name:   Falcon Refuse Center Transfer Station 
     TRANSFER/PROCESSING REPORT AMENDMENT 
 
Project Location:   3031 East I Street    
     Wilmington, California 2866 
 
Facility Contact:   La Shanda Shipp  
     (562) 590-8531 
 
Applicant:    Allied Waste Transfer Services of CA, L.L.C. 
      
Application Received:   December 17, 2019 
 
LEA Approved Application: January 14, 2020 
 
LEA Contact:   Jose Gutierrez, LEA Program Supervisor 
     (213) 252-3348 
     Jose.Gutierrez @lacity.org 
Please be advised that the City of Los Angeles Solid Waste Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) 
received and approved a Report of Facility Information (RFI) amendment to the Solid Waste 
Facility Permit for the Falcon Refuse Center Transfer Station.  The LEA is certified by the 
California Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery (CalRecycle) to enforce state laws 
and regulations at solid waste sites within the City of Los Angeles, including all transfer stations.  
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Description of Project and LEA’s Determination  
 
The Falcon Refuse Center Transfer Station is a 5.7 acre transfer station located at 3031 East I Street 
in Wilmington, California.  
 
On December 17, 2019 the LEA received from Falcon an application for a RFI amendment to 
update the information in the facility’s RFI to reflect current conditions.  Information on termination 
of the mechanical sort line, addition of building diagrams and update contact information were included in 
the modified TPR.    
 
The LEA finds that the proposed change is consistent with all applicable certified and/or adopted 
CEQA documents, is consistent with State Minimum Standards, and does not conflict with the 
terms and conditions in the current solid waste facilities permit.  The LEA approved the amendment 
on January 14, 2020. 
 
Where copy of application can be reviewed 
 
A copy of the approved application for the RFI Amendment is available for public review by 
appointment in the LEA office located at 221 N. Figueroa Street, Los Angeles, CA 90012.  Please 
contact Mr. Jose Gutierrez at (213) 252-3348 to make an appointment. 
 
LEA Contact Information 
 
If you have any questions after reviewing the above information or would like to schedule an 
appointment to review the RFI Amendment, please contact Jose Gutierrez at (213) 252-3348.  You 
may also email the LEA regarding this matter at Jose.Gutierrez @lacity.org. 
 
Appeals Process Information 
 
For information on the appeals process to challenge the LEA’s approval of the RFI Amendment, 
you may contact Jose Gutierrez at (213) 252-3348. 
 
 
 
         
 

 


